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SB 23 – Relating to data submitted to the Oregon Health Authority by 
health care facilities 

 
 
SB 23 authorizes the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) to obtain discharge records from 
hospitals, ambulatory surgical centers, and extended stay centers. The measure permits 
OHA to charge fees to ambulatory surgical centers to defray the costs of compiling and 
abstracting these records. OHA is required to notify entities submitting data of changes to 
data sets no later than July 1 of calendar year preceding effective date of changes. The 
measure also allows OHA to contract with a third party to receive and process these 
records. 
 
OHA estimates the fiscal impact of this measure to be $150,000 General Fund per biennium 
to contract with an outside vendor to compile, process, and abstract discharge data from 
required entities. If approved, the General Fund appropriation will be included in the 
agency’s 2019-21 budget bill (SB 5525).   
 
The measure previously had hearings in the Senate Committee on Health Care on 
2/27/2019 and 3/11/2019, and was reported out with a do pass recommendation.   
 
 
 
Final Subcommittee Action 
 

MOTION:  I move SB 23 to the Full Committee with a do pass recommendation.  
(VOTE) 
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